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MEMORANDUM FOR: Bonnie Ponwith, Ph.D.
Director, Southeast Fisheries Science Center

FROM: Roy E. Crabtree, Ph.D.
Regional Administrator

SUBJECT: Data Analyses Request for Amendment 1 7A to the Fishery
Management Plan for the Snapper-Grouper Fishery of the South
Atlantic Region

This memorandum requests data analyses for an action being considered in Amendment 1 7A. I
request the task be completed by the September 2009 South Atlantic Fishery Management
Council meeting.

Amendment 1 7A includes actions to end overfishing and establish a rebuilding pian for red
snapper. The amendment specifies a number of rebuilding strategies based on constant fishing
mortality projections at F4o05p, 85° oF4000spR, 75° oFoo0spp, and65%F4000spRprovided by the
Southeast Fisheries Science Center on March 9, 2009.

On July 10, 2009, I requested: (1) New constant fishing mortality projections similar to those
provided on March 9, 2009, which incorporates high recruitment that appears to have occurred in
2005 or 2006; (2) an additional constant fishing mortality projection that would rebuild the stock
in 35 years, which is the maximum allowable rebuilding time; and (3) a suite of projections using
F3000spRas this is the status quo proxy for FMSY that needs to be analyzed in Amendment 17A.

I request four additional projections. These projections would reduce FFMSY in 2010 to
F=75%FMsy in 2011, then hold catch constant through the remainder of the rebuilding period. In
these projections, F3000spR and F4000spR would be used as the proxies for FMSY. Two of the
projections using the FMSY proxies would assume the recruitment level from the March 9, 2009,
document and the two other projections using the FMSY proxies would incorporate the high
recruitment that appears to have occurred in 2005 or 2006.
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